
 
 
March 2, 2020 
 
 
 
Mayor Andrew J. Ginther 
City Hall 2nd Floor 
90 West Broad Street  
Columbus, OH 43215  
 
RE: Position on the German Village Commission 
 
Dear Mayor Ginther: 
 
I’m writing to ask you to consider re-appointing me to a position on Columbus’ German Village 
Commission that I’ve been advised will soon re-open.  
 
With the exception of my time away at college at the University of Cincinnati, I am a life-long 
resident of Columbus and, previously, lived in German Village. I am familiar with the Commission 
based on representing a client on his home renovation several years ago.  
 
Additionally, my Historic Preservation work is extensive. It ranges from educational facilities to 
mixed-use commercial facilities. My attached resume details this experience. 
 
I am a strong believer in community involvement and am very involved in a diverse mix of 
organizations where my role varies from board member, to instructor, to team leader to volunteer. 
Specifically, I served on the Canal Winchester Landmarks Commission as a Commissioner and Planning 

and Zoning Liaison. Please see additional involvement on my resume. 
 
I realize many of the projects that are handled by the German Village Commission are residential. 
While I do have a bit of residential experience with the German Village Commission, most of my 
experience has been on the commercial side and this is the focus of my business. As a result, I feel 
my contribution to the commission will be unbiased and fair. 
   
If you would like to discuss my interest and qualifications further, I can be reached at my office at 
614-942-1050 or by cell at 614-314-8463. I’m also available via email at bfoley@triadarchitects.com  
 
Thank you for your attention and consideration.  
 
 
 
Brent Foley 
172 E State St, Suite 600 
Columbus, OH 43215 
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